
       ELGIN TOWNSHIP COMMITTEE ON SENIORS COMMITTEE 

 

The regular meeting was held on Thursday February 24, 2022. 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Jim Fox at 6:08 p.m. 

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of Our Country was led by Jim Fox. 

ROLL CALL 

Jim Fox, Joann Hartmann, Ginny Goyer, Bob Carlsen, Pedro Echevarria, Maggie 

Beyer were in attendance.  Carl Strathman, Rod Ash were absent.  Elgin Township 

Trustees Eric Stare and Janet Rogalla were in attendance. 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

There were no public comments. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

The minutes of January 27, 2022 had corrections in the spelling of Bob Carlsen 

and Pedro Echevarria last names. There was discussion of the corrections and no 

motion was made.  The approval will be tabled till the next meeting on March  24, 

2022. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Jim Fox stated that Bev Ivy has resigned from the committee and as secretary. 

Maggie Beyer stepped up to fill the secretary’s position. 

NEW BUSINESS  

2021 Recipients of Funding Reports  

Dr. Michael H. Montgomery, Executive Director of Food for Greater Elgin spoke 

about the delivery of 30 pounds of food to senior homes and seniors coming to 

their pantry goes away with as much food as they can put into a shopping cart.     

Beth McClory, Chief Administrative Officer of Senior Services Associates, Inc. 

stated that their organization helps seniors to age in place. They have provided 

services and assistance to over 4 thousand residents in Elgin Township. 



Prairie State Legal Services were not able to attend due to the illness of their 

attorney. 

Elgin Area Men’s Shed Inc. and Kane Senior Council did not respond to texts and 

e-mails.  They were not in attendance. 

 

Jim Fox asked if there are any questions regarding the RFP Evaluation Form that 

Joann Hartmann provided. No response from committee. 

He asked if anyone had any ideas or comments regarding Ken Bruderle, Elgin 

Township Supervisor’s handout. No one has had a chance to come up with ideas 

as of yet.   

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Next meeting Thursday March 24th. 

ADJOURNMENT 

Maggie Beyer made a motion to adjourn, Bob Carlsen seconded. Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 6:44 p.m. 

 

Minutes respectively submitted by Secretary Maggie Beyer on 2/24/2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


